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SB 805 will create a critical funding infrastructure to help assist our small nonprofit performing arts companies (SNPAC), known as the “Performing Arts Equitable Payroll Fund,” which will allocate matching fund ratios to pay all workers minimum wage. In addition, the bill also directs the California Arts Council to establish the California Nonprofit Performing Arts Paymaster, which will provide low-cost payroll and paymaster services to SNPACs. 
Existing Law 
Existing law charges the Labor Commissioner with the enforcement of labor laws, including worker classification. Existing law requires a 3-part test, commonly known as the “ABC” test, to determine if workers are employees or independent contractors for purposes of the Labor Code, the Unemployment Insurance Code, and the wage orders of the Industrial Welfare Commission. This test is associated with the holding in the case of Dynamex Operations W. Inc. v. Superior Court (2018) 4 Cal.5th 903 (Dynamex).

Background
California has historically lacked investment within the arts and unlike regular small organizations, SNPACs are 501(c)(3) charitable organizations established to bring culture, arts and education to all communities. These companies provide access to the arts for participants, from performers, to stage technicians, writers and directors, as well as audiences, many of whom may not have the resources to buy expensive tickets to larger playhouses.  SNPACs do not have full control over the size of their workforce. They serve their community and choose seasons based on the stories that resonate with and reflect the community, the artists, and the social context of the times. For example, the size of cast, the need for designers, choreographers etc. is dependent upon the playwright and requirements of the story/production. Small nonprofit theaters are incubators for playwrights, actors, designers, directors and other artists. They have historically provided networking opportunities and mentorship for Black, Indigenous and people of color who are artists facilitating connections necessary for career advancement and providing performance experience that helps to open doors to work in larger, companies. Furthermore, SNPACs contribute to the economic growth, social well-being and cultural vitality of the local communities they serve.

Current economic models are insufficient to allow SNPACs to pay all workers minimum wage. SB 805 is the first in the nation that would help assist our SNPACs create and preserve job opportunities for performers and people in the performing arts sector, particularly workers in marginalized communities. 
Details of the Bill
SB 805 adds Government Code Sections 8750.5, 8753.8 and 8753.8 and does the following: 
· Directs the California Arts Council to establish and administer the California Nonprofit Performing Arts Paymaster to provide low-cost payroll and paymaster services to small nonprofit performing arts organizations with an average adjusted gross revenue equal to or less than $1.4Million. 
· The bill also creates the Performing Arts Equitable Payroll Fund to award grants, enabling SNPACs to hire and pay employees at least minimum wage.

SB 805 is critical for nonprofits who are continuing to experience devastation as we move to reopening the economy.
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